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MEMORANDUM FOR
HQ DAMO/ODL

HQ NACCRIMINVSERV Code 24

CMC, Security & Law Enforcement Branch (POS 10) 

FROM:
HQ AFSFC/SFO

SUBJECT:
Policy on the use of Electronic Training Collars on Military Working Dogs (Joint Services Military Working Dog Committee (JSMWDC), 14 December 1999)

1.  Use of the electronic canine training collar was discussed during the subject committee meeting.  The committee unanimously elected to unconditionally prohibit the use of electronic training collars (shock collars). Effective immediately, this equipment, in any form, will not be used on any military working dog for any reason.  This applies to each military branch including other DoD agencies with assigned Military Working Dogs (MWD).

2.  Dogs demonstrating training or behavioral problems which cannot be resolved locally using conventional training techniques will be referred to Behavioral Medicine, Department of Defense Military Working Dog Veterinary Service, Lackland Air Force Base, Texas.  The referral will be processed through the owning unit’s attending Army veterinarian, and will result in evaluation of the dog.  This evaluation may result in further training modification attempts by the unit based upon recommendations from the DoD Dog Training Center (341st TRS).  If remedial training efforts are unsuccessful, the dog may be referred to the 341st TRS for further evaluation and training, or other action as determined by the 341st TRS.  Address all questions to Dr Walter Burghardt at (210)671-3991 (DSN 473) or Walter.Burghardt@Lackland.af.mil 

3.  This policy letter is effective immediately, and will remain in effect unless rescinded or superceded.  My point of contact for all MWD issues is Mr. Bob Dameworth DSN 473-0893.

VANCE ZIDER, COL, USAF
Chairman, JSMWDC 


